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1) Archbishop Peter Smith as Chairman of the Department for Christian Responsibility and Citizenship of the Bishops' Conference of England and Wales set out a range of concerns about the Draft Mental Incapacity Bill when it was considered by a Parliamentary Scrutiny Committee in late 2003.   A detailed submission was made jointly with the Linacre Centre for healthcare ethics which identified serious weaknesses in the draft. 

2) The Scrutiny Committee reported to Government at the end of January 2004 and the Government responded on 24th February.  The Government is at present working on revisions to the draft Bill before formally presenting the Bill to parliament later this session. 

3) Archbishop Smith met the Minister responsible for the Bill, Lord Filkin, on 24 th February 2004.  At that meeting a number of suggestions were made by the Archbishop with the help of expert legal advice about how the draft Bill might be amended to meet the legitimate concerns he and others had expressed.  The Minister undertook to consider these.   The Archbishop is also in close touch with a number of pro-life members of Parliament on the issues. 

4) The CBCEW position on the Draft Bill at this point can be summarised as follows: 

a) CBCEW welcomes the Government's intention to amend the law in this area, which in a number of respects clearly needs an overhaul.  But from the perspective of safeguarding vulnerable people, there are legitimate concerns about aspects of the draft Bill published last year which do need addressing if the Bill is to achieve its stated purpose. 

b) Chief among these concerns is the risk that, as drafted, the Bill might allow the spread of euthanasia by omission, that is, by the deliberate withholding or withdrawing of medical treatment with the intention or purpose of ending the patient's life.  The government has stated the euthanasia is and will remain illegal, but the problem is that its definition of euthanasia is restricted to 'positive acts'.  Omissions are not covered.  The Bill needs amending to ensure it does not lead to euthanasia or assistance in suicide by omission. 

c) The Bill rightly proposes that actions taken by those with responsibility for people with mental incapacity must be taken with that person's 'best interests' in mind.  But in defining best interests, the draft Bill did not explicitly mention their health or medical best interests, which is obviously a key element. Incapacitated people have objective health interests, and should be given a minimum level of care both for their own sake and for the sake of protecting, among doctors and nurses, the essential ethic of care. 

d) CBCEW urge that advance decisions be given only advisory status. There is not objection to doctors following an advance refusal which is recent, well-informed and not suicidally motivated.  But advance refusals will often be ill-informed: unlike the situation with contemporaneous refusals, the person making the advance refusal may not have been offered any information (for example, by a doctor) on what he or she is refusing, and over time it may well be that new therapies are available which were not anticipated at the time.  They might be deliberately suicidal, made with the aim of ending life.  If so, they should not be binding.  In general, if advance decisions are to be treated as having per se legal efficacy, we urge, as a minimum safeguard, that there be a less onerous specification of the conditions under which they cease to be “valid and applicable”. 
e) The Joint Committee in its report on the draft Bill proposed that there should be added to it clauses permitting medical research on people with mental incapacity.  There are serious reservations about sanctioning such research as a matter of principle, but if medical research on people with mental incapacity is to be allowed it should only be when there are grounds for assuming that the direct benefit to the patient outweighs the risks. 
 

5) Lord Filkin has indicated his willingness to continue a discussion with Archbishop Peter Smith, representing CBCEW, on these issues as work on the redrafting of the Bill proceeds. 

 

 

 

 

